N-22011/54/2024-AssessmentCell/MARB 1/3783992/2025

&X4TY/Phone : 25367033, 25367035, 25367036  Uidhe -14, HacR-8, GRaI, hy1-, 718 el 77-
%ad/Fax : 0091-11-25367024 Pocket- 14, Sector- 8,Dwarka,
$9/E-mail : ug@nmec.org.in, marb@nmc.org.in Phase — 1, New Delhi-77

National Medical Commission
Medical Assessment & Rating Board (MARB)

No. N-22011/54/2024-AssessmentCell/MARB
Date: 14-07-2025

Press Release

The Central Bureau of Investigation had reported in the starting of this month that the
agency had filed an FIR No. RC2182025A0014 dated 30-06-2025 under relevant
sections of Prevention of Corruption Act 1988 and Bharatiya Nyaya Sanhita, 2023,
against 04 Senior doctors working as Assessors with the National Medical Commission,
some medical colleges and private persons. The matter is currently under investigation.

It is reiterated that the Commission views such matters very seriously and has decided to
blacklist the said 04 Assessors, pending investigation and final verdict in the matter. It
has been also decided that the renewal of existing number of UG & PG seats of 06
medical colleges in Under-graduate and Post-graduate courses shall not be done for the
AY 2025-26. Further, the application for increase of seats and starting of new courses
for both UG & PG received by the Medical Assessment & Rating Board for AY 2025-26
from these colleges shall be cancelled and not processed further.

All medical colleges/stakeholders are advised to conform strictly to the NMC Rules and
Regulations & uphold the ethos of quality medical education, professionalism and public
trust.
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